
May 2, 2025 

 

 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting $2,660,000 for the Central Coast Fire & Rescue Emergency Services 

Headquarters Remodel/Upgrades project in Fiscal Year 2026. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Central Oregon Coast Fire & Rescue District #7, 

located at 145 NW Alsea Hwy, Waldport OR, 97394.  

The funding would be used to facilitate repairs, life safety code compliance, cancer risk 

prevention, and improvements to the Emergency Services headquarters. This will maintain and 

improve emergency service delivery, particularly in the event of a disaster. 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). I certify that I have 

no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

Thank you for your consideration of this request. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Val Hoyle 

Member of Congress 
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